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Subject: Homicide Investigation 

The Platte County Sheriff's Office is currently investigating a homicide that occurred on 

June 2, 2023, in the 2400 block of Vivion Road in Northmoor, Missouri, at the Vivion West 

Shopping Center. At approximately 3:15 p.m., members of the Riverside Police Department, the 

Platte County Sheriff's Office and the Northmoor Police Department responded to a shooting 

outside of a store. A 32-year-old male from Kansas City, Missouri, was found deceased at the 

scene. Investigators are currently speaking with a 50-year-old male who is a possible suspect. 

The Sheriff's Office does not believe there is currently any danger to the public.  

Sheriff Mark Owen stated, “The investigation is still in its early stages. Investigators are 

speaking with witnesses and a possible suspect. The importance of the good working 

relationship between law enforcement agencies in Platte County and the quick response by 

officers was key in this investigation and cannot be understated.”  

The Sheriff's Office wishes to thank the Riverside Police Department and the Northmoor 

Police Department for their assistance with the investigation.  

 


